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A Year of Umoja: Part 4
By Adrienne Curry, M.Div.

Director of the Office of Black Catholic Ministries

In the fourth installment of “A Year of Umoja,” Umoja (unity), is the first and foundational principle of
the Nguzo Saba. Without it, all the other principles suffer. 
 
Culture plays a vital role in shaping our identities, building connections, and fostering resilience. For
the Black community, preserving and celebrating cultural heritage is essential for promoting pride,
unity, and empowerment. Culture holds significant importance for the Black community in several
ways:

1. Identity and Pride: Culture provides a sense of identity and pride, helping Black individuals
understand and celebrate our unique history, heritage, and contributions to society.
2. Unity and Connection: Shared cultural experiences and traditions can foster unity and
connection within the Black community, promoting social cohesion and collective strength.
3. Resilience and Empowerment: Cultural practices and narratives can serve as sources of
inspiration, resilience, and empowerment, helping the Black community navigate and overcome
systemic challenges.

Despite the importance of culture, the Black community often faces unique challenges that threaten 
cultural preservation and expression:

1. Cultural Appropriation: The appropriation of Black cultural practices and symbols by individuals
and entities from outside the community can result in misrepresentation, exploitation, and loss of
cultural ownership.
1. Systemic Racism: Systemic racism and discrimination can contribute to the devaluation of
Black culture, perpetuating negative stereotypes and undermining the importance of cultural
preservation.
2. Limited Resources and Representation: The Black community may face limited access to
resources and platforms to support cultural preservation and expression, hindering the celebration
and promotion of our rich heritage.



To address these challenges and promote the preservation and celebration of Black culture, it is
essential to foster inclusive community discussions that prioritize the voices and experiences of the
Black community. Here are three key reasons why community dialogues are crucial:

1. Honoring and Elevating Black Voices: Community discussions provide a platform for Black
individuals to share their experiences, stories, and perspectives, ensuring that the richness of
Black culture is recognized and celebrated.
2. Challenging Stereotypes and Misconceptions: Engaging in open and honest conversations can
help to challenge and dismantle stereotypes and misconceptions about Black culture, fostering
greater understanding and appreciation.
3. Collaborating on Cultural Initiatives: Community dialogues can facilitate collaboration on
cultural initiatives, such as art exhibitions, cultural events, and educational programs that
empower the Black community and elevate our cultural contributions.

Culture is a powerful force that shapes our identities, builds connections, and fosters resilience. By
engaging in inclusive community discussions, we can honor and elevate the richness of Black culture,
challenge stereotypes and misconceptions, and collaborate on initiatives that celebrate the unique
heritage and contributions of the Black community. It is time to recognize the importance of culture
and its impact on the Black community and to come together to ensure that the beauty and strength
of Black culture are preserved, celebrated and cherished for generations to come. 



Take a Walk Today
 
You miss a lot by driving or riding in a car or bus. When you walk, you’ll likely see more, a lot
more. People, buildings, trees, flowers, garbage, dogs, houses and so much more -it’s all out
there to see. Walking does that, it makes it possible to see the world close-up. 
 
For many years, “prayer walks” were popular in Baltimore City. Walks and marches for peace
and justice are centuries old. Walking with meaning, intention, or purpose is part of the work
for justice. Where and when have you walked with others?
 
Throughout the Civil Rights Movement, African American leaders utilized "walks for justice"
as a powerful tactic to protest racial injustice, most notably exemplified by the Selma to
Montgomery marches, where activists led by Martin Luther King Jr. walked to advocate for
voting rights, facing violent opposition from authorities, ultimately drawing national attention
to the issue and galvanizing support for the Voting Rights Act of 1965.
 
Other significant "walks for justice" include James Meredith's solitary march through
Mississippi, which later became the "March Against Fear" led by other civil rights leaders after
Meredith was shot, and the March on Washington where a large group of protesters marched
peacefully to the Lincoln Memorial to demand civil rights legislation. 
 
Each year we walk with the St. Bernadine parish community to remember the importance of
walking and following in the ways of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. and Msgr. Ed Miller. 
 
The words of the spiritual, “I want Jesus to walk with me…” come to mind. So many have and
are walking with the Lord in the direction of peace and justice and freedom. We have a long
way to walk yet. So, keep walking. We’re not there yet. Let’s walk together.

Bishop Bruce Lewandowski



The Vatican and the city of Rome are expecting an estimated 35
million people to flock to the Eternal City for the 2025 Jubilee Year of
Hope - the first ordinary jubilee since the Great Jubilee of 2000. It is
also the 2,025th anniversary of the Incarnation of Our Lord.

A jubilee is a special holy year of grace and pilgrimage in the Catholic
Church. It typically takes place once every 25 years, though the pope
can call for extraordinary jubilee years more often, such as in the case
of the 2016 Year of Mercy or the 2013 Year of Faith.

The Jubilee year will offer the faithful opportunities to participate in
various jubilee events at the Vatican and in dioceses around the
world. The great tradition of opening the Holy Door will begin when
Pope Francis opens the Holy Door of St. Peter’s Basilica on December
24, 2024. Other holy doors will be opened at the Rome basilicas of St.
John Lateran, St. Mary Majoy and St. Paul Outside the Walls. For
pilgrims who cannot travel to Rome, bishops around the world are
expected to designate their cathedrals or a popular Catholic shrine as
special places of prayer for Holy Year pilgrims, offering opportunities
for reconciliation, indulgences and other events intended to
strengthen and revive faith. The Jubilee prayer can be found below.

Jubilee 2025

Pilgrims of Hope



The Jubilee Prayer

Father in heaven,
may the faith you have given us

in your son, Jesus Christ, our brother,
and the flame of charity enkindled

in our hearts by the Holy Spirit,
reawaken in us the blessed hope
for the coming of your Kingdom.

 
May your grace transform us

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel.
May those seeds transform from within both humanity and the whole cosmos

in the sure expectation
of a new heaven and a new earth,

when, with the powers of Evil vanquished,
your glory will shine eternally.

 
May the grace of the Jubilee

reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope,
a yearning for the treasures of heaven.

May that same grace spread
the joy and peace of our Redeemer

throughout the earth.
To you our God, eternally blessed,

be glory and praise for ever.
Amen



Black Catholic

Spotlight



Bishop Fernand Joseph Cheri III, OFM
January 28-1952- March 21, 2023

Bishop Fernand Joseph “Ferd” Cheri III, OFM was a member of the Order of Friars Minor and
served as an auxiliary bishop of the Archdiocese of New Orleans from 2015 until his death in
2023.

Born in New Orleans to Fernand Jr. and Gladys Cheri, he received his high school education
at St. John Vianney Preparatory Seminary in New Orleans. He went on to study at St. Joseph
Seminary College in Covington, Louisiana, and Notre Dame Seminary in New Orleans.

Cheri was ordained a priest for the Archdiocese of New Orleans by Archbishop Philip Hannan
on May 20, 1978, after his ordination, Cheri received a Master of Theology degree from Xavier
University of Louisiana Institute for Black Catholic Studies in New Orleans. After serving in
parishes in New Orleans, he entered the novitiate of the Sacred Heart Province of the Order
of Friars Minor (Franciscans) in 1992, professing solemn vows in the order in 1996. As a
Franciscan he served as chaplain at Hales Franciscan Hight School in Chicago from 1994 to
1996. He served as pastor in Nashville, Tennessee, as member of the provincial council for
the Franciscan Province of the Sacred Heart, St. Benedict the Black Friary in East St. Louis,
Illinois, as well as campus ministry at Xavier University and Quincy University. 

Bishop Cheri’s motto was “God is my strength.” He wrote articles and books on African
American Catholic liturgy and served as an archivist of Black religious music. 



Black History

Month Activities



SACRED

JAZZ

Get The Ticket

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 26TH 2025
7PM

The Baltimore Basilica
409 Cathedral Street
Baltimore, MD 21201

presented by 
The Office of Black Catholic Ministry

proceeds will benefit the Oblate Sisters of Providence and
The Office of Black Catholic Ministry

Ticket $35.00

featuring 

The Greg Hatza
ORGANization

and

The OBCM Choir

Tickets can be purchase using the QR
code, website below, contact your

parish office. 

https://archbalt.regfox.com/sacred-jazz

For inquiries contact 410-625-8471
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BLACK HISTORY
MONTH

School Mass

February 4th 2025
St. Matthew’s Catholic

Church
5401 Loch Raven Blvd

Celebrant: Archbishop
William Lori





Cur
ren

t

Ann
oun

cem
ent





Your help is urgently needed! Let your members of Congress know that you are deeply
concerned about the Administration’s recent decision to stop work on almost all U.S. foreign
assistance programs. This freeze will be detrimental to millions of our sisters and brothers
who need access to lifesaving humanitarian, health and development assistance.

The Administration has begun to issue immediate stop work orders on almost all foreign aid
as they review State Department and USAID programs between now and April 20. New
administrations usually review ongoing programs against their policy goals. However,
ceasing almost all lifesaving humanitarian and development assistance during that time will
have real impacts for human life and dignity and on U.S. national interests.

As people of faith, let us stand shoulder to shoulder with our sisters and brothers in need.
Tell Congress to engage with the Administration to continue allowing foreign assistance
programs to operate during the review process.

U.S. foreign aid is not a handout. It has real impact on human life and dignity and advances
U.S national interests. It provides lifesaving assistance in emergencies and supports long-
term development programs that help families and communities build resilience, reducing
the need for humanitarian aid in the future. 

By advocating today, your voice can help:
• Infants access clean water.
• Farmers feed their families.
• Children receive critical medications to fight disease.

Thank you for taking action today! Together, let us continue to work for a world where all
people can reach their God-given potential.

Did you know? Research shows that constituents’ voices have significant influence on
congressional members’ decision-making, especially when communications are
personalized—like sharing a story or demonstrating the impact an issue will have in the
district or state. Don’t forget to personalize your message!
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Do you have a small business?

We would love to support you!!

Send us an email telling us about your business and
let us help you get more support.

OBCM@archbalt.org




